

# STREETSBORO BAND BOOSTERS

## SBB 6/8/21 Meeting Minutes

### Regular Monthly Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, June 8, 2021

**Location:** Virtual

**Attendees:** Sarah Kois, Allison Logan, Sheri Gestring, Stone Dupree, Apryl Lytle, Rebecca Atkin, Michelle Amato, and Community Members (Lyndsey Snowden, Renee Gigax, B. Brown)

The meeting was called to order at 7:02PM by booster president Sheri Gestring, 2nd by Michelle Amato.

**Public Comments:** None

**Approval of May Minutes:** Sheri G. motioned to approve, to be approved through email after review.

#### I. Treasurer Report: Rebecca Adkins

- Rebecca has questions for Dawn (previous treasurer)
- Expenses that we need receipts for. Pizza purchases (Sheri has receipts to send in) for jazz band. Sheri and Rebecca will go through it to balance the statement. Car wash will show up next month.

#### II. Director Report (Ms. Kois)

- State of the Bands
  - not much right now - have scores will be starting to write drill.
  - Out of town for the rest of June - back first wednesday in July - no cell phone service - might just need to help if people ask questions.
  - Band camp planning - will touch base before the July meeting - will push out a list the first week of July with some bullet points
  - Remind is now trying to charge us - shortened the character limit, too many participants. Band app. Down from 200 to 150 and we are at 147 now.
  - Will that be a district wide change? - the district used to pay for it - but they may be moving to a different platform - waiting for an update from the tech department.

### III. **Assistant Director Report (Allison Logan)**

- State of the Bands
  - heard from principle - full band and full gear next year for the Middle school no matter what. Should be more normal next year. Highschool will be normal but still waiting on word for travel for away games - keeping it in the calendar for now. The district is hopeful that some requirements will be lifted. Will be back in normal rehearsal space next year.
  - No video of the jazz band - rendering some audio of the jazz band - middle school should have been in Mr subers weekly update

### IV. **President Report: (President Sheri Gestring)**

- Trailer quotes - costs have gone up - manufacturing - floors are wood so costs going up - availability is other problem - if we were to order right now - they are estimating September before we actually get the trailer.
- Prices include tax but we are tax exempt
- 8.5 x 16 ft - 7200 now 8800 newberry place
- 20 ft - was 8100 is now 9954 newberry place
- Akron and Alliance (Majestic) place (no tax) - september time frame for delivery
- 20ft - around 8000 extended tongue interior lamps track on wall flow through vents - can upgrade axle for +1000 (don't know if that is necessary since )
- Canfield - no quote
- Some are on order - inventory expecting to get in - not made to order - get what that have - none white (gray)
- 8-9000
- Been looking at 8.5 ft trailer which is big - standard is 7 ft wide - we need to decide what we want
- Allison is asking around for the size of other's trailers
- Aurora and Chagrin Falls is 8.5ft wide - 16ft long should be fine - 20 ft should be fine with some room to spare.
- Do we see xylophone and things for the marching band
- Buy it and recoup money or wait until all the fundraising is done. If we want all the funds to be there - we will need to wait for next year.
- Will need to pick up and brought to PM graphics to put the big logo on the side - will someone from the school be able to pick up for us. Reach out to the school and then have a plan b for transport.
- I need a copy of our 501c3 document so we can turn it in with our purchase (tax exempt form) put on the CC and get rewards.
- Michelle Amato motion to move forward with Trailer, Apryl Lytle second - approved
- General account we have around \$16,400 - we have the money to buy it outright.
- Large deposit into the general fund last year but need to ask Dawn - don't know what it was.
- Last year we took some money out of the director's fund and put into the general account - will not happen every year - still need to talk to Dawn.
- We fund the director's accounts now too - when we fund raise a percentage goes into the director's account

- What is the rule on the travel account - we have more money in there which we could pull from and then recover into that account.
- Travel is specifically for Disney. Keep money coming from the general.
- September is a big month because we are setting up for concessions but we have money coming in as well. Band Camp expenses.
- Ads for the trailer we should be able to get once we have it. That would help us recoup some of the money that we take from general.
- A school owned truck will pull the trailer - we buy and then we donate to the school so it can be pulled by the school truck - maint. will be paid for by band boosters - gas for the truck will be covered by the school. Insurance paid by the school.



- Quote for T-shirts -
- re-did the screen - will get a navy shirt - quote only for shirts with rough number 5 youth XL and 15 of S, M L , XL, 2 2XL, 3 3XL, 1 4XL
- Less than \$4 for a shirt (except on bigger sizes) and 2 color screen printing but not new screen
- \$281 for all screen printing - Total \$633
- \$10 a shirt should break about even
- Will get started
- Motion to approve shirts by Mchelle Amato second Apryl Lytle - approved
- Car wash - net profit - \$468.67
- Ice for water expenses, water and pizza
- Michelle Amato will be there for this Saturday and will donate water.
- Struggling for the 12th - didn't look great. Not enough right now to do a car wash
- Saturday (first shift) 2 kids on second shift - 2 adults on first and 3 adults to finish
- Give it till Thursday and see if we get more people and then call it so it is not last minute.
- 19th looks good for participants - do need some more adults
- 26th in good shape - will need more adults
- Let the auxiliary know that they are a part of this
- Will also have to let BigDees know
- Lyndsey Snowdon will send something to all the auxiliary to get people scheduled.
- Gigax kids can do the 12th morning and the 19th. Renee Gigax might be able to be an adult on the 19th.
- Send out to band kids.

- We don't do July so we don't compete with other car washes

**V. Vice Presidents Report: (VP Michelle Amatto)**

- did not contact Slims about the food truck coming to camp - management is not great there so no answer given. - no go
- Start looking toward the dine to donate toward the fall - start planning - can maybe do the Applebees breakfast again. They may not be able to say if they will be doing it yet.
- Michelle will get on the dine to donate list again in chipotle and DQ (september)
- Maybe have the band outside playing
- R.G. Chic-fil-a would be willing to do a dine to donate. McKenna will text phone numbers to Elise
- Allison will look at what others would charge and what they would serve. Not hot dogs and chips. Let look into all options
- Bowling - surprised more people didn't show up. Hoping word of mouth will get it going for next year.
- L.S. Fun and Stuff?
- B.B. Glow bowling - hard to get the bowling alley at night. Can we turn out the lights and do cosmic bowling.

**VI. Secretary Report : (Apryl Lytle) - None**

**VII. Auxiliary Director Report - None - Not present**

**VIII. Committee Reports**

- **Concessions (Sheri Gestring, Chair)**
  - Need help for concessions (todd cooper offered to manage - but kid is a senior so will not pass on the process) - SG will work with Todd if necessary - then people may jump on board after they help out. SG can still do the Saturday mornings. A lot to be done before the stand opens and you need someone to manage.
- **Co-Chair(vacant)**
- **Website/Social Media(Stone Dupree, Chair)**
- **Co-Chair (vacant)**
- **50/50 & Co-Chair (vacant)**
- **Fundraising & co-chair (Vacant)**
- **Uniforms Chair & Co-chair(vacant)**
- **Chaperone & Co-Chair (Sheri Gestring, Chair, Co-chair Vacant)**
- **50/50 Chair & Co-Chair: Determined at a later date**
- **Scholarship Committee: Determined in Spring**

**Old Business - none**

---

**Public Comments**

McKenna G. - Can students volunteer to do Saturday mornings for the JV games. JV is always opposite home and away from HS games. SG will do a sign up genius for the band - offer to beta club as volunteer hours - not in band as well for friday night games as well  
Let Mr. Yager know if we need kids from Beta Club - Sarah will be the point person for that.

Rebecca A. - marching band envelope - was handed out  
Can scan the envelop and we can put in any envelope  
Allison will collect everything on the first day and order  
All the ones that we collected so far were deposited - allison just needs the envelopes to order

**Additional Comments and Announcements**

**Next Band meeting**  
**Tuesday, July 21, 2021 @ 6:00**

**Adjournment**

---

Sheri G. motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:06 PM, 2nd by Allison Logan.

Minutes Prepared By: \_\_\_\_\_ Date \_\_\_\_\_

Apryl Lytle, Secretary

Minutes Approved By: \_\_\_\_\_ Date \_\_\_\_\_

Sheri Gestring, President

OR

\_\_\_\_\_ Date \_\_\_\_\_  
Michelle Amato, Vice President